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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Business Meeting – April 8, 2017 

I. General  

 1st Degree Team Grand Knight Bill Miller called the meeting to order at 7:30. It was then suspended in 

order to do the 1st Degree Ceremony. Upon completion of the 1
st
 Degree, Council Grand Knight Gary 

Mayfield then reconvened the meeting at 8:08 AM. 

 Bill Hensen offered the opening prayers.  

 The council recited the Pledge of Allegiance  

 The Grand Knight called for the role of officers, status is: (P = Present; A = Absence; E = Excused)  

 

Title Status Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain E Financial Secretary P Inside Guard P 

Grand Knight P Treasurer P Outside Guard E 

Dep. Grand Knight P Lecturer P Trustee 3
rd

 Year P 

Chancellor P Advocate E Trustee 2
nd

 Year E 

Recorder P Warden E Trustee 1
st
 Year E 

 

 The business meeting minutes for March 2017 were read and approved.  Bill Hensen provided the 

motion, Roger Guidici seconded, no further discussion, unanimously approved.  

  

II. Applications for Approval – Dennis Thumann  

 No new candidate Form 100s, one transfer Form 100 from St Thomas More, a Mr. Mike Tschetter. 

Alan Brown lead the discussion on Mike, Joe Musso provided the motion to accept, Bill Hensen 

provided the second, after no further discussion it was unanimously approved.  

 

III. Grand Knight Report – Gary Mayfield   

 Correspondence,  

o Thank You note from Father Woody’s for a $400.00 donation (see attachment pg.7).  

o Associated supplemental thank you letter – Father Woody’s (see attachment pg.8).  

  

 Other  

o KOC Annual State Convention is scheduled for May 4 - 7 at the Marriott Hotel, Denver Tech 

Center, I-25 and Bellview.  

o Gary stressed that since both our council and assembly members interface with children at all of 

our events, we need to receive the church’s Safe Environment Training classes, initial or 

refresher as applicable. Both are scheduled for April 24 starting at 5:30PM.   

o The parish block party is now scheduled for August 19, no food trucks this year. For various 

reasons such as cost, the plan is to have hotdogs, brats, and hamburgers. 

o Council’s 25
th

 Anniversary party is scheduled for July 22.  

 Pennies from heaven. 

 Knight of the Month for March – Brennan Mendus.    
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 Family of the Month for March – The Neil Pugh family.  

 

IV. Chaplain’s Report – Father Marek 

 None 

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Joe Regnery  

Report handed out at the meeting (see attachment pg.6). 

o Bank Balance - $26,093.00 

o Outstanding Checks - $2,224.21 

o Hailey Funds - $1,312.06 

o Lady Knights - $846.25 

o Available Funds - $21,711.32 

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Dennis Thumann 

 Report handed out at the meeting (see attachment pg.6). The figures are in balance with the Treasurer’s 

report.  

o Receipts - $2,844.85 

o Expenses - $3,237.11 

o Bank balance - $26,093.00 

o There is a negative cash flow of ($392.26), the result of recent activity.  

 Donations: 

o Diocesan Donation, Returning God’s Gifts campaign - $1000.  

o Fr. Woody’s - $400.  

o VA support - $100 

 

VII. Auditor and Trustees – Chris Kennedy/Paul Sciera/Joe Musso 

 Joe Musso made an additional pitch for attending the Annual State meeting. 

 Nothing else to report.   

 

VIII. Chancellor’s Update – Tim Pimmel  

 Two of the three seminarian sponsorship/support checks have been cashed. 

o All three are from the Colorado Springs Diocese, and all three are attending Lady of the Mountain 

Seminary, Emmitsburg Maryland.  

o Thank You note received from Will Dwayer, council sponsored seminarian (see attachment pg.9).   

o Tim will follow-up on the one still outstanding check.  

 May 5 is vocations weekend and Father plans on doing something in support of.  

 Tim led the prayer for vocations.  

 Nothing else to report.  

 

VIV. Committee Reports – Facilitated by Bill Hensen  

 

a. Membership – Roger Giudici/Brennan Mendus  

 Nothing new to report.  

 As a reminder everyone’s help is needed in recruiting new members, and one of the best ways to 

recruit is to ask. 
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b. Church Director Report – Dermot O’Doherty (given by Bill Hensen) 

 Sunday donuts are ongoing per the schedule.  

 Lenten Season reconciliation dinner for the priests was held on March 30.  

 Nothing else to report.  

 

c. Community Report – Bob Luckner/Ford Fay/Dan Doran (given by Bill Hensen) 

 40 Cans-For-Lent is over, food delivery date scheduled for April 8.  

 Food obtained will go to the Pax Christi St. Elizabeth food pantry and the Denver Rescue 

Mission.  

 Highway Cleanup is scheduled for May 20. Paul Sciera has for action, more to follow.  

 

 

d. Council Activity Report – Nereus Lobo/Paul Sciera  

 Breakfast Burritos 

 The last one was on March 26, it raised over $700.00  

 The next one is scheduled for April 30.   

 Due to a conflict the Denver Rescue Mission event is now scheduled for May 6.  

 The Lenten Friday Fish Tacos are over 

 At each of the three events, 75 to 100 people were served  

 A special thanks to Brennan Mendus and all the Brother Knights that helped. 

 Council monthly socials: 

 April, May, and June are TBD.  

 25th Council Anniversary Dinner is scheduled for July 22
nd

 after the 5PM mass. Part of the proceeds 

raised, approximately 1K, will go the Youth Group in support of next year’s mission trip.  

 The annual Peach Drive is slated to begin in July, with pickup from the grower on Aug 18, delivery 

on Aug 19.  

 

e. Family Report – Tony Mancuso (given by Bill Hensen).  

 The next spaghetti dinner is scheduled for May 13, Mother’s Day Weekend.  

 The council is soliciting the membership for additional ideas. 

 

f. Right to Life Report – Mike McGinnis  

 Current and future events/activities: 

o “40 Days for Life” devotional campaign will be completed on April 10. A closing ceremony 

was held in Colorado Springs 

o Mike is working with Father Bierbaum on the formation of a parish Right to Life Committee 

that will be composed of about 7 to 9 members.  

o The plan is to get started on this initiative after Easter.  

o Father is looking for volunteers to form this committee, more to follow.  

 Mike continues to encourage people to pray in front of the Planned Parenthood building. When this 

happens their no-show rate goes up to 75%, so our prayers are having an effect.    

 

g. Youth Report – Alan Brown/Ben Stancati 

 The council college scholarship award contest. 

o High School seniors were required to turn in their completed entries by April 5th.  

o There are five applicants.  
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o Winner selection is scheduled to take place after the April 8th business meeting, reviewers 

are needed.  

 Future initiative concerns the remodeling and renovation of the youth room: 

o Sketch of the proposed room is upstairs in the narthex.   

o Concerning demolition and construction, the guidelines from Father Krol is that council 

members can do the demo work, yet all construction work will be done by a bonded general 

contractor. 

o More information to follow.  

 For a complete list of combined council-youth events for April, please see attachment page 10.  

 As previously mentioned, council members are encouraged to attend the parish’s Safe Environment 

Training classes, either the initial or refresher as appropriate. The next sessions are scheduled for 

April 24 starting at 5:30PM.  

 

h. Newsletter  

 Gary continues to send in the meeting minutes/agenda as our newsletter, nothing else to report. 

 

X. Advocate’s Report – Dave Petteys 

 None.  

 

XI. Unfinished Business 

 None.   

 

XII. New Business 

 None.  

 

XIII. 4th Degree Report – Dave Petteys (given by Roger Giudici) 

 New list of assembly officers is complete except for a Scribe. So we are looking for a 4
th

 Degree 

Knights to fill this position.  

 Assembly honor guard and regalia requirements: 

 Holy Thursday and Good Friday of Holy Week, April 13 and 14 respectfully.  

 Ushering mass and the bringing up of the gifts is scheduled for April 30.   

o 8:30AM mass, both.  

o 10:30AM mass, gifts only.  

 Color guard training on May 13.  

 Confirmation on May 23.  

 Father Krol has requested that twice a year, during the months of May and October, the assembly 

provide an honor guard for the family bringing up of the gifts. 

o May 7 – 8:30AM mass. 

o October 15 – 10:30AM mass. 

 

XIV. Field Agent Report – David Cary  

 David’s discussion centered on why we as Knights should seriously consider being a participating 

insurance member, even if it is only the bare minimum which is a $300.00 annuity. Dave argued the 

point that because KOC is a fraternal organization it cannot, by law, provide monetary assistance and 

support to the widow and the immediate family of a deceased Knight if he is not enrolled in the 

program. Therefore, he encouraged all council members that are not participating to join.     
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XV. District Deputy Report – Bernie Kuta (given by Roger Giudici) 

 Roger being the District Warden filled in for Bernie Kuta.  

 Roger discussed two items of interest:  

o One is that our by-laws state that the council should have a ‘Well-fare’ outreach committee, and 

unfortunately we do not. The task of this community is to visit those members of the council who 

are not able to participate in any events or activities due to some physical disability and/or 

aliment. Roger has taken for action to get things started, and is soliciting people to consider 

becoming a member of this committee.  

o The second is that Bill Hensen, as future Grand Knight, needs to touch base with Bernie 

concerning the installation of council officers.   

 

XVI. Good of the Order   

 Lecturer – Alan Brown/Ben Stancati  

Alan’s discussion concerned some spiritually based material that could be used to enhance our spiritual 

journey through the Lenten season. This material encompassed a number of novena retreat videos. One 

in particular focused on the need for prayer and is entitled ‘8 Ways To Jump Start Your Prayer Life’ (see 

attachments pgs.11, 12, and 13).   

 

 The following associated family members and friends are in need of both spiritual and/or material 

assistance: Bridget Mosley, Loren Hensen, Dennis and Michelle Cullen, Neal Pugh family and Calista,  

Dave Herskovits, Michael Lobo, Tom Sathre and Bob Ehle (good friends of Ben Stancati),  George 

Hensen, Kattie Martindale (Ron Gerbers Grand Daughter ), Kathy Spence, Ilene Mayfield (Gary’s 

sister-in-law), Frank Hensen, Herb Engler, Ken Tahmassebi (Gary’s Good Friend ), Ben Stancati, Ann 

Sears, Kathy Martz, Brian Murphy, Art Meyers, Joe Musso, DeAnn Craig (good friend of the 

Mancusos), Jacob Donaldson, Dan Donaldson, Bob Luckner SR., Terri Mayfield, Mike McGinnis, Ray 

Otstott (Ben’s brother-in-law), Dorthy Thumann, Father Bierbaum (for the passing of his dad), members 

of our council that have passed, and those on the parish prayer chain list.  

 

XVII. Chaplain’s Summation – Fr. Marek  

 None 

As part of the closing prayer, Tim Pimmel read out of the KOC blue prayer book for April 8. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:02 AM. Minutes recorded and reported by Ben Stancati 

 

-----Attachments/Correspondence/ Other Documents----- 
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